WHITE RIVER TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING
IN PERSON      TUESDAY, AUGUST 13, 2024  7:00 PM
 Social Distancing is recommended.
MEETING MINUTES

The meeting of the White River Township Board was called to order at 7:00 PM by Supervisor Ron Bailey with the pledge of allegiance at the Nellie B Chisholm Middle School, 4700 Stanton Blvd. Montague in the Cafeteria. 
Roll Call: Members Present: Ronald Bailey Supervisor, Patti Sargent Clerk, Deb Harris Treasurer, Laura Anderson Trustee & George Dufresne Trustee.

1. Approval of Agenda: Anderson moved to approve the agenda.  Harris seconded the motion.  All in favor, none opposed.  The agenda stands approved.
2. Approval of July 9, 2024, Township Board meeting minutes. Sargent moved to approve the minutes as written.  Anderson seconded.  All in favor, none opposed.  The July 9, 2024, meeting minutes stand approved.  
3. Public comment: Limited to 3 minutes each. Bailey read the public comment norms.
a. Claire Schlaff, WRT Resident, asked the board to contact her any time they want to know more about the Chemours property. She also encouraged conversations with the farmers.
b. Margot Haynes, former resident, is concerned about giving up possible funds for the schools and opening the township up for lawsuits.
c. David Roodvoets, WRT Resident, thanks the planning commission for the time given to the residents to comment at the public hearing.
4. Special Order of Business: (Comments by Board Members) Anderson addressed the residents in attendance and told them the township has zoning ordinances to be followed.  She stated that there are people looking to purchase farmland that they would like to farm. 
5. Old (Unfinished) Business: 
a. The Primary Election of White River Township was held on August 6.  Election results are posted on the Township hall window and can be seen on M-live, or other websites. The township had 276 residents apply for absentee ballots, and of those, 215 were returned.  In addition, 137 residents voted in person. The senior millage passed. 
b. The Chip and Seal of Hancock road is ongoing. 

6. New Business: 	
a. Bill Bergerson has sent a letter of interest to become a member of the Planning Commission. He introduced himself as a new resident.  He loves maps and wants to be involved in the community. Sargent moved to nominate Bill Bergerson as the new member of the planning commission. Harris seconded. All in favor, none opposed.  Bill Bergerson stands approved as the new member of the planning commission.
b. Renewable Energy Ordinances (REO) Kline reported there were 130-150 in attendance last night at the public hearing. The planning commission approved all 4 resolutions (68-2024, 69-2024, 70-2024, and 71-2024) and is sending them to the township board for consideration. Bailey suggested that the township board doesn’t discuss them tonight, but takes time to gain insight and feedback from talking and listening to residents until next month’s meeting. 

7. Reports:
a. Financial July 2024 report: Harris. Noted.
b. Zoning: Howell/Schmiege. Schmiege, Zoning Administrator, reported there were 6 new home builds in the last month. In addition, 2 new builds were turned down. Howell, Code Enforcement Officer, resolved 3 code compliance issues in the last month.  Two new code compliance issues have come in.
c. Solid Waste: Harris. White River Township has on average 85-90 residents who use the Transfer Station each month. They have decided to use Lake Michigan CPA as their auditor. 
d. CEIC / recent meetings: Anderson. The CACO was signed on July 9th, 2024. The vision session held on July 10th was well attended. The next CEIC meeting will be held at 2pm, August 21, 2024, at WRT Hall.
e. Recycling: Goericke. Nothing to report.
f. Planning Commission. The board would like to thank Don Kline for taking over the Chair position of the Planning Commission, through the end of the year. Kline explained that PA233 is the driving force behind the overlay, and it states that municipalities consider brownfields and industrial zones first for renewable energy sites.
g. Ambulance: Anderson. Employees will have the option of taking cash in lieu of health insurance. Response time is at 9:08.
h. Fire Authority:  Bailey. The next steps have been taken for construction of the storage building. Waiting for the availability of the National Guard.
i. Accounts Payable: Sargent, (Net meter [roof top Solar] credit for June was $17.45). Sargent moved to approve the accounts payable. Anderson seconded the motion. Roll Call: Patti Sargent - Yes, Deb Harris - Yes, Laura Anderson – Yes, George Dufresne – Yes, and Ronald Bailey – Yes. The motion passed unanimously, and the accounts payable stand approved. 

8. Other Business or Correspondence: 
a. Bailey received an email from the Michigan Geological Survey. They drill to bedrock and they asked if they could put in a test well at the township.  Bailey said he would check with the health department regarding this monitoring well.
b. Bailey received a letter from Mayor Lohman of Montague about the fireworks display.  They are looking for an increase in donations from $500 to $600. 
9. Public comment:  Limited to 3 minutes each.  
a. Barb Reese, WRT Resident, asked if Chemours could say no to the overlay? Bailey replied that Chemours is aware of the overlay, and they can’t say no to the overlay, and currently they are in favor of it.
b. Mike Vargo, WRT Resident, asked what led to the reduction in the size of the brownfield? Bailey replied it was out of respect for resident’s property in that area.
c. Nathan Nagelkirk, WRT Resident, thanked the board for their tireless work and for listening to the majority of residents.  Thanked Mary Jo Ernst for her work and stated that there are people that want to farm. 
d. Claire Schlaff, WRT Resident, requested the map be placed on the website as soon as possible. Harris will scan and post the map tomorrow.
e. Mary Jo Ernst, WRT Resident, asked if the township board votes on the revised ordinances from the planning commission. Bailey replied that the township board votes on the planning commission’s recommendations.
f. Lori Sheehan, WRT Resident, stated that even if the township has an overlay, Chemours can still cut down trees on their property because it’s their property. 
10. Adjournment: Sargent moved to adjourn.  Anderson seconded the motion. All in favor, none opposed.  The meeting stands adjourned at 8:02pm.


Respectfully submitted,

Julie Goericke
Deputy Clerk WRT
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